Lindale CE Primary School
MINUTES
Remote meeting

Finance, Premises and Staffing Committee
Thursday 30 April 2020 at 16:00
	1
	Attendance

Helen Churchill - Chair
Sarah Coleman

Kim Curwen

Heather Keating - Clerk 

Kim Law

Bill Wearing 

Wendy Wood
	

	2
	Apologies

Paul Bond
	

	3
	Declaration of interests

None
	

	4
	Minutes of last meetings:

The minutes of the meeting held on 3 March 2020 were approved and agreed.
	

	5
	Matters arising not on the agenda

SC informed governors that she would be retiring at the end of the year.  HC has spoken to CCC and is hoping to invite KC as Acting Head for 12 months.  The school has been consulted and is in agreement.  KC has completed training and is ready to take up the appointment.  Jane Lees has said that HC can make an executive decision but this should be presented to full governors.  
HC thanked BW for offering to be Vice Chair of the governing body after LJ stood down.
	

	6
	Budget

WW had previously circulated the statement of income and expenditure for financial year ending 31 March 2020.  SC confirmed that the balance is in excess of the permitted 8% carry all forward.  
The budget will be finalised shortly.  When staffing is updated without SC and KC becoming acting head and Karen Watson doing more hours there is a carry forward of £31,000.  SC explained that the school is benefitting from the new funding formula.  This increases from the current year’s amount of £250,546 to £287,392 for next year– an increase of over £30,000. 
SC and WW will continue working on the budget.  There are a few items to consider for expenditure including new computers and the boys’ toilets.  WW has sent an email to Andrew Sproat to ask if the toilets should be done within CC maintenance.  She will also investigate the use of capital for building or refurbishment work.  WW has also sent an email about the SEN toilet.  

The completed budget will be circulated to governors for approval and then presented to the full governors meeting on 18 May 2020.
	

	7
	Shared headship

SC said that the shared headship has been working really well.  She is currently trying to keep in touch with both schools.  It has contributed to financial situation in both schools and teachers sharing ideas for long term planning.  KC said she has been working really well with Selside.  It is hoped that these relationships will continue.  SIAMS been put on hold and probably won’t resume before Christmas.  Selside is now expected next Spring and Lindale may go back to Summer or 2022.  KL is going to do a Christian Leadership course which is very good preparation for SIAMS.
The shared headship agreement finishes at the end of the year and both schools will then have an acting head.  It was agreed there should be a final shared headship meeting.  HC hopes the governing bodies will continue sharing because it has worked so well.  Shared trips are more cost effective and could continue.  The shared headship has been reviewed from every angle not just budget and it has made both schools more viable and sustainable.
	

	8
	Numbers and Class arrangements 2021 including staffing

SC said they would try and keep the same arrangements:  
· R/Y1/Y2 in mornings – 21 children.  1 x teacher and 2 x TA.
· R/Nursery and Y1/Y2 in afternoons – 21 children plus 2/3 nursery.  2 x teachers and  1 x TA.

· Y3/Y4/Y5/Y6 split for 4 mornings and some afternoons.  Very similar to this year.  Need to wait for EHCP funding to be confirmed.  There is a potential for 2 more children in Y2 who may have funding.  Might need more staff.
	

	9
	Pupil premium

Very little at present with 1 previously looked after.  The class teacher is putting in support.  Another family might be getting service premium.  HC asked if these children are coming into the hub.  SC confirmed that one is because his mother is a key worker but the child is definitely benefitting.  
	

	10
	Buildings

· Boys toilets

· Adaptations for SEN children

See above in item 6.
	

	11
	School house

No update.  Suggested this could be discussed again with CC.  SC to chase and BW offered to support. 
SC proposed to let pre-school off their rent because they have no current income.  All agreed
	

	12
	Health & safety

· Inspection action plan

· School house checklist

· Incidents/concerns – no update
Discussions to take place between PB and KL.  To be carried forward to the next meeting.
Thanks to KL for getting ready for the hub.  HC confirmed that if the hub continues it will be at Lindale, but not during school holidays.  The earliest date for schools to re-open is being mentioned at 1 June after half term.  BW confirmed he has not heard anything but phasing is being looked at.  This will come from central government.  It was noted that even with the children in the hub it is difficult to keep the younger ones apart.
Lindale governors are responsible for the hub and have been following guidance from the LA and Kym Allen.  SC reported that one concern coming from the head’s meeting is about PPE in the hub.  The union have been contacting some staff.  A head will speak to the LA.  Heads are checking the government guidance daily.  KC said that it needs to be implemented properly.  BW asked how many children are involved.  SC confirmed it ranges from 1 to 10 with an average of 4/5.  HC raised the question of who pays.  SC said this needs to be looked at.  The government has made funding available so any additional expenses can be claimed.  Main expenses are things like photocopying which would normally be used.  There will be discussions on sharing expenses between schools.  

KC/KL explained to governors that they start each morning with a video and daily activities on Seesaw which they seem to be enjoying.  KL reported that parents say they are struggling to get the younger children to do things daily.  One activity is suggested.  The problem is a lack of IT facilities at home to access.  The teachers phoned all parents during last week.  Parents all very grateful.  SC explained that there will be a gap when they get back with those who have carried on learning and those who haven’t and how this can be addressed.  This situation will be the same throughout the country.
	

	13
	Date and time of next meeting

The budget will be presented to full governors on Monday 18 May 2020 at 18:30.
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